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“Valuing every achievement” 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 

 
We have received, today, further advice from Worcestershire Children First in relation to the 
Coronavirus and specific reference to Northern Italy. 

 
If you have returned from these specific areas since February 19, you should call NHS111 and stay 
indoors and avoid contact with other people even if you do not have symptoms: 

 Iran 

 Specific lockdown areas in Northern Italy as designated by the Government of Italy 
 Special care zones in South Korea as designated by the Government of the Republic 

of South Korea 
 Hubei province (returned in the past 14 days) 

  
If you have returned from these areas since February 19 and develop symptoms, however mild, you 
should stay indoors at home and avoid contact with other people immediately and call NHS111. You 
do not need to follow this advice if you have no symptoms. 

 
 Northern Italy (defined by a line above, and not including, Pisa, Florence and Rimini), 
 Vietnam 
 Cambodia 
 Laos 
 Myanmar 

 
What action you can take 

 A UK wide campaign has been launched to provide clear advice on how to slow the 
spread of Coronavirus. 

 Please help to support the campaign which promotes basic hygiene practices, such 
as regularly washing hands and always sneezing into a tissue, to stem the spread of 
viruses. 

  
We are advising staff and students in school to follow the guidance and will continue to display 
posters in the toilets across the school and in the first aid room as a reminder. 
  
If you have travelled to these identified areas, please can you inform us as soon as possible at 
office@rigbyhall.worcs.sch.uk 
  
Should you have any concerns or questions please do not hesitate to contact me at school 

via office@rigbyhall.worcs.sch.uk  
  
Yours sincerely 
Tracey Smith 
Headteacher 
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